Minutes of a meeting of Mawgan Parish Council held in the Recreation Hall on Wednesday 22nd June 2016 at 7.30 pm

Present

Councillor Kevin Roberts (Chairman)

- " Michael Laity (Vice-chairman)
- " Mrs Pearl Merton
- " Vivian Benney
- " Miss Lindsay Hockley
- " Anthony Hoskin
- " Shaun Lock
- " Shane Bennett

1 public

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Colin Chapman, Mrs Dot Spragg and Cwll Cllr Walter Sanger.

2. Members to declare personal & prejudicial interests (incl details thereon) re any items on this agenda and any dispensations thereon previously granted or requested now There were no declarations.

3. Public questions

There were no public questions.

4. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting

It was RESOLVED that the Chairman sign the minutes as a true and correct record of the previous meeting.

5. Matters arising from the minutes – not covered elsewhere in this agenda

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

6. To consider planning applications received from Cornwall Council

There were no planning applications received from Cornwall Council.

7. To receive planning decisions from Cornwall Council

07.06.2016 PA16/03120 APPROVED

Applicant: Mr and Mrs Nigel and Denise Collins

Location: Land Adj Springfield Higher Lane Mawgan TR12 6AX

Proposal: Erection of two dwellings (outline application with some matters reserved)

09.06.2016 PA16/03428 APPROVED

Applicant: Mr Middleton

Location: Telstar Garage Goonhilly Downs Helston Cornwall TR12 6LQ **Proposal:** Proposed Extensions to Garage for motor vehicle repairs

8. To receive dates for First Aid training from Cllr Hoskin

The dates available at the Recreation Hall had been handed to the trainer who would get back to Cllr Hoskin. It was noted.

9. Cornwall Council – One Transport System – online survey

The Clerk would send members the link to this survey.

10. To receive Cornwall Cllr Walter Sanger's report

There was no Cornwall Council report.

11. Feast Week feedback

Events had been reasonably well attended all week and the weather held off for any outdoor activities. Sunday, with the Queen's 90th birthday celebration was good, although again not that many stayed for the band concert. The same applied to the church event on Monday evening; only about 20 attended each. Tuesday children's' sports was very busy and the quiz on Wednesday evening raised £130.00. The walk went well on the Thursday with 12/14 participating. Friday bingo was fine with Stuart doing a good job for that. Saturday was good although it was felt not so many attended; there were less vintage vehicles (they seem to need a personal phone call each) and the bouncy castle did not turn up. Vintage vehicles also seemed to want a dated plaque for attending. However, maybe due to no bouncy castle, St Keverne Fire Brigade reported a much higher interest in the fire engine that they took along than there had been two years earlier. It was felt the whole event lacked a coordinator and that proper committee meetings needed to be held. Cllr Lindsay Hockley stressed that she would not be doing publicity the following year as she had a lot on with the church, but was happy to pass any computer files onto someone else to do it. Letters of thanks would be sent to Roskillys for the ice cream, Lady Vyvyan for cutting the 90th birthday cake and St Keverne Fire Brigade. Cllr Vivian Benney noted that another fence post on the Recreation Field parking area needed a socket installing so that two could be removed.

12. To consider a member taking the Highways course for road closure/setting out cones

It was agreed that the Chairman should take this so that he could put out cones for Feast Saturday and the church fête road closure, which now required a named person's details who had undertaken the course to be included in the application form. Someone from St Martin had agreed to undertake the closure for this year's church fête.

13. To arrange clearance of ditch at bottom of Recreation Field

Some rubbish had been dumped in the ditch at the bottom of the Recreation Field. Members would have a look after the meeting.

14. Items for inclusion on next month's agenda

Feast Week financial report, ditch at bottom of Recreation Field.

15. To receive the financial statement

£29,327.61, before the cheques below being taken into account.

16. To approve the following outstanding accounts:

It was RESOLVED that the following accounts be approved and cheques prepared:

| a) Clerk's pay June (net) | £485.64 | e) Quarterly bus shelters cleaning | £40.00 |
|--|---------|--|--------|
| b) Clerk's expenses (June) | £105.86 | f) Remove car park post, install sleeve | £57.60 |
| c) Cutting churchyards x2 | £468.00 | g) Cutting verge x 2 | £36.00 |
| d) Cutting Recreation Ground x 2 £192.00 | | h) Quarterly war memorial maintenance £30.00 | |

17. ANY OTHER BUSINESS – For information only

A lot of tyres had been dumped down Gweek Drive in the woods. It was noted.

The state of Gweek Drive road surface would be reported to Highways.

On lower Lane, from Trelowarren lodge gate to the B3293 junction at Garras required trimming. Trelowarren would be contacted.

Complaints had been received about grass cuttings going onto graves. The trimmer would be contacted.

The Skyburriowe to Gweleath footpath now had 100 yards fenced off to keep walkers on the path but it got very badly overgrown with stinging nettles. The owner also had a large Alsatian that required holding back if it was about when walkers went through. The sign also appeared to be missing. This would be reported to Countryside Access team.

Cllr Vivian Benney reported that he had attended defibrillator training at Helston Bowls Club where they had recently acquired a defibrillator. It was very good training, including first aid as well as resuscitation and at a couple of hour's maximum he felt it was enough to take in. It came free with the defibrillator. It was noted.

18. Date of next meeting – 20th July 2016

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.27pm.

CHAIRMAN Date